California District 64 Minutes

February 21, 2019

Meeting Hosted by Dixon Little League

Meeting called to order at 7:13PM.

Board Members Present: Mike Pappa (DA), Milt Eberle (ADA), Mike Gorelick, Maria Pappa, Brian Riley, Hayley Mendenhall,

Michelle Nicholas, Eric Lau

Board Members Absent: Curtis Parker, Rick Jelinski

League Representatives Present: DALL, DNLL, DLL, ELL, VALL, VCLL, VNLL, WLL, WALL, WNLL, RVLL

League Representative Absent: None

A special "Thank You" to Dixon Little League for hosting tonight's meeting.

Review/Approval of Minutes:

January minutes to review / approve

- Motion to approve minutes was not discussed
- Seconding the motion was not done
- Minutes were not approved

Reports:

- ADA: Nothing to report.
- Treasurer's report / Assessments: Report was gone over in January. No new updates.
- UIC report: Brian announced that on 3/10 from 1-5pm at the Davis AYSO building the Advanced Clinic for umpires will be held. He mentioned that the district UIC's are more than happy to come out and work with the younger umpires. Brian warned leagues that the state of California is looking into organizations that are not using 1099's for paid umpires and snack bar workers. California law states that if they earned less than \$600 as an independent contractor, the payer does not have to send a 1099-MISC but they are still required to report the amount as self-employment income. Also, if you are hosting an umpire clinic please remember that the UIC needs to stay for the entire time.
- Junior / 50-70 report: Last night was the 50/70 and Junior rules and scheduling meeting. There were some managers that did not attend but schedulers were sent instead. 50/70 went pretty smoothly and Juniors took a bit longer. Brian needs all manager's names per league and contact information for both divisions.
- Safety report: Mike Gorelick stated that the Safety Plans are due on April 1, 2019 (this is a change from the April 30th date that was mentioned in October) and the plans must be submitted through the Data Centers. In addition, the Injury Player Accident Reports must be submitted with the Safety Plan.
- Challenger report: Nothing to report.

New Business:

- Pappa introduced Dick Scott from Wilson to everyone. Mr. Scott explained the products they carry, that he is local, matches prices and they will also make interchangeable pins.
- Pappa reminded everyone to fill out the interleague forms through the Data Center before games start. Only 3 leagues have filled them out so far. He has to sign off and approve all.
- Please remember to turn in waivers to be signed off.
- Little League University is designed with training programs, coaching techniques, etc. Please encourage your coaches and managers to utilize this program.
- The League's discussed revised tournament schedule. Davis stated that they would host the 8-10's All Stars. Woodland said that they would host the 9-11's and 50/70 All Stars and Dixon stated they would host the Minor TOC's and Section All Stars for the 9-11's.

Meeting adjourned: 7:50 PM